THE IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA, INC,
Frederick Chapter No, 1
Newsletter No, 13

2 March 1966
Dear Member:

Once again the wail of the beagle will prevail over the club's ground on
Sunday, March 6; weather permitting. From the events of previous beagle trials
the rabbits will lead many of the dogs on a long, hard chase, Discussions by
trial enthusiasts indicate that the rabbits at the club are better educated in
eluding the dogs, and those dogs capable of out-thinking the rabbit are led on
good long runs. With activities dwindling this time of year you would find this
an enjoyable manner in which to spend sometime and maybe participate in a new
sport. Breakfast at the Club House will be served at 7:30 A.M., charges nominal,
and dinner will be served promptly at 12 noon, donation $1.25. This day and age
who could ever complain at those prices. The Women's Chapter has been doing an
excellent job. Many thanks girls!

Developments since the last newsletter in January are: 1) Club's share of

profit from Xmas trees was $18L4,50.; 2) One hundred folding chairs were purchased;
3) Game on the club's land was fed during the recent snowstorms; 4) To date, 90
members have paid their 1966 dues. Prompt payment of dues by those deliquent
members would be appreciated; 5) Work parties are very limited to a few faith-
ful members. Please cooperate, it is your club, and a few jobs still remain to
be finished, Contact Austin '‘Buzz" Baumgardner, phone MO 2-1662, or John Fox
MO 2-5227 for details as to when and what is to be done. Work parties are
generally held on each Saturday morning; 6) The conservation committee is
formulating plans for the use and control of the trees in the area. Their
recommendations will be submitted shortly; 7) The treasurer reported a balance
o $697.22 in the general fund, and $200 in the interest account as of the
February meeting; and 8) The speaker for the March 9 meeting will be Mr.
William D. Clark, Park Ranger, Charge of the Eastern Section of the C&0 canal.
Mr. Clerk's presentation will be a narrative description supplemented with
stides which will review the canal development from the past to the future.
This speaker is very timely and the topic of interest to many with the coming
of Spring and the year for a trip outdoors after a long, cold, winter.

Remember the next meeting 9 March at 7:30 P.M, at the Club House,

MANUEL S, BARBEITO
Publicity Chairman




